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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	262


	Bill #:
	HB 282 HCS


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to home medical equipment and services providers and making an appropriation therefor.


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Jody Richards


	Unit of Government:
	x
	City
	x
	County
	x
	Urban-County

	
	x
	Charter County
	x
	Consolidated Local
	x
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	local law enforcement and local jails


	Requirement:
	x
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	 
	Modifies Existing
	x
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
This legislation requires that “home medical services providers,” obtain a license to engage in business from the Board of Pharmacy. The legislation further provides that persons who knowingly provide those services without a license are guilty of a Class A misdemeanor, and that each day the violation continues constitutes a separate offense.     

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
While the exact fiscal impact of this legislation on local governments cannot be precisely determined, it is expected that the cost will be minimal. 

Local governments are responsible for the cost of incarcerating an individual who does not make bail when charged with a Class B or Class A misdemeanor as well as an individual convicted of one of these offenses.  A person convicted of a Class B misdemeanor or a Class A misdemeanor can be incarcerated respectively for up to 90 days or one year in one of Kentucky's 84 jails.  While the expense of housing inmates may vary widely by jail, each additional inmate will increase facility costs by an estimated average of $31.34 per day.  

To the extent that this legislation results in investigation, criminal charge, conviction and incarceration for a “knowing” violation of the provision of the act, there will be a potential increase in cost to local law enforcement and local governments. While that additional cost cannot be precisely determined at this time, it is believed that the cost will be minimal.      

	Data Source(s):
	LRC staff; Department of Corrections
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